
 

Jane Macpherson 
Superintendent of Student Achievement 

Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board 
20 Education Court, P.O. Box 2558 

Hamilton, ON  L8N 3L1 
905-527-5092 ext. 2626 

 

 

November 19, 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians of Spencer Valley and Millgrove, 
 
Re: New School on Greensville site 
 
As part of the West Flamborough School Consolidation Plan, a new 381 pupil place Jk-8 elementary 
school is being built on the former Greensville site to accommodate students from Spencer Valley and 
Grade 6-8 students at Millgrove. The new school also includes two child care rooms. The City of 
Hamilton Community Centre and Hamilton Public Library branch will follow the construction of the 
school, creating the Greensville Community Hub project.  
 
The first day of school at the new site is scheduled for Monday January 4, 2021. Following the 
opening of the new school, Spencer Valley will close.   
 
Below please see an upcoming meeting to update families about plans for the new school. 
 

New School Transition Update Meeting – 
Re-Scheduled to Wednesday, November 25, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. 

 
Families at Spencer Valley and Millgrove are invited to attend this meeting virtually to learn more 
about the new school. To register to attend virtually please email Spencer Valley at  
spencervalley@hwdsb.on.ca or Millgrove at millgrove@hwdsb.on.ca  for access information. 
 
For more information about this exciting project, please visit the HWDSB About – School Renewal – 
Transition Committee section on HWDSB’s website. 
 
If you have any questions about this information, please contact your school’s principal/vice-principal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jane Macpherson 
Superintendent of Student Achievement 
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